
- 	Among these will be found a great number of bibliographies 

that I suggest-for the moment at any rate need not be given too 

much attention. If it is found, however, that interest in reading 

this sort of material develops, these bibliographies will give 

all‘the leads that can be digested. There are, however, a number 

of books that are mentioned in this report which, for the moment 

at any rate, I believe will be sUfficient for our purpose. 

AlsO, among these.papers for Canada, United States and Bri-

tain, there are a number of programmes  illustrating the pre-retire-

ment training courses given by the Government, private corporations 

and institutions. These include the programmes now being offered 

by various Canadian Government Departments together with the 

supporting materials (kitS) used in connection with these  courses. 

The United States papers also include a number of programmes used 

in personal counselling as well as kits handed . out by various 

organizations such as the "American - Association of Retired People". 

. There will also be found a great many pamphlets iasued by 

various authorities in Canada that would be.a useful starting point 

for building up a source of material for the use of the Retirement 

.Counsellor in the Department. 

Finally, it will be seen from this material that there is no 

lack of information on this subject that will be useful for .anyOne 

wishinF to develop programmes ofwhatever type in this field or in 

assessing further what different countries and different organi-

zations are doing already. 


